Friends of Haynes Park Agenda

Wednesday, February 17, 2010 6:00PM

Location: Harlan Elementary School 
3108 North Jefferson Street, Wilmington DE 19801

Attendees: Jacque Williamson (Delaware Center for Horticulture), Leonard Sophrin (Friend of Haynes Park), Joseph Brumskill (FoHP), Pattie Friel (Harlan Elementary School), James Latney (FoHP)

1. Introductions

2. Brief review of Minutes from last meeting

3. Select spring cleanup and planting date- Wednesday, May 19, 4-6 (or 6:30 if necessary) PM will be the spring cleanup and planting in Haynes Park
4. Leonard Sophrin discussed the Transportation Enhancement proposal for Miller Road
a. He’s working with Sen. McDowell’s aide to move the plan forward. 

b. Sen. McDowell submitted a formal request to DelDot for Transportation Enhancement funds to be allocated to Miller Road, and for planning to begin. 

c. Leonard Sophrin is going to try to arrange a meeting between DCH, the Friends of Haynes Park, and Delaware Greenways (Mark Churra) in order to get input and support from DE Greenways. 

5. Playground Equipment

a. Friends looked closely at the blueprints for the new equipment this meeting

b. Looking at the area the rip rap (rocks) are being placed for drainage, they feel this may be on the wrong path; the side of the park which most frequently floods and could use this type of procedure would be the path with the bridge over the creek bed. 

c. One Friends suggested the thought that if they’re going to re-do the paths around the playground, they may want to consider widening them sufficiently to accommodate the garbage trucks which drive into the park to empty the trash cans near the equipment and the basketball courts. They feel these trucks are deteriorating the pathways prematurely as it is even now. 

d. Pattie Friel was interested in possibly getting the students from Harlan Elementary School involved with the playground in some way; perhaps making it a project for the students to go out and learn about construction, etc. They’d pay a few visits to the park before, during, and after the construction to watch the process (from a safe distance) unfold before them. This may be the first exposure some of these children would have to a construction project of this scale, and it is also taking place in their neighborhood, so they’ll have a longer-term investment in it as well.
6. Next Meeting, Wed 3/17/10 @ PS Dupont Middle School

